 REGULAR MEETING

     APRIL 23, 2012
 The Board of Trustees held the Regular Meeting of April 23, 2012 at   

 the Village Municipal Building, 167 North Main Street, Liberty New York.

 Mayor Winters opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

PRESENT:
Mayor Richard Winters, Trustee Joan Stoddard, Trustee Luis Alvarez and Trustee Shirley Lindsley. Also Present: Langdon Chapman, Attorney for the Village and Judy Zurawski, Clerk/Treasurer.

ABSENT:
 Trustee Corinne McGuire
 ALSO         David Bodenstein, Scott Kinne, Steven D’Agata, Henrich Strauch, Peter            

 PRESENT:  Parks, Maurice Gallant and Terence Day. 
APPROVAL Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and   
OF 
         unanimously carried approving the following minutes:

MINUTES:



ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING – APRIL 2, 2012 
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and

unanimously carried approving the following minutes:


REGULAR MEETING – APRIL 2, 2012
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and unanimously carried approving the following minutes:


JOINT PUBLIC HEARING – FEBURARY 27, 2012
CORRES-
Mayor Winters said the Village has received and sent the following  
PONDENCE:correspondence and it is available in the Clerk’s Office:



INCOMING

· Planning Board Minutes 3/22/2012  
· Letter from NYSDEC Re: WWTP 3/30/12

· Liquor License Renewal Re: Paesons 3/30/12

· Letter from Delaware Engineering Re; Ideal Snacks 2/13/12

OUTGOING

· Letter to Town of Liberty Re: Planning Board 4/13/2012

PUBLIC
Mayor Winters opened the meeting to comments from the Public. 

COMMENTS: 


HENRICH STRAUCH – LIBERTY C.D.C.
Henrich updated the Board on the Main Street Grant which is $208,000 expended or approximately half.  He said the rest will be used by the end of September.  He said the owners of the Liberty Theater are looking to go beyond the façade and renovate the inside so it can be used as a theater once again.

Henrich discussed the pending loan for the Cyber Shack, which is being reviewed by Trustee Lindsley and Trustee McGuire.  Trustee Lindsley said she would come into the office tomorrow and review everything with Henrich.
ATTORNEY
Attorney Chapman had no comment.

COMMENTS:
TREAS.     TREASURER’S REPORT FROM MARCH 31, 2012   
REPORT:                      
Treasurer Zurawski gave a written report to the Board which included the following:

·  Financial Comparison for General, Water, Sewer and Sanitation Fund as of 3/31/12

·  List of Current Taxes outstanding, which as of 3/31/2012 is $347,855.56          

·  List of Delinquent Taxes, which as of 3/31/2012 is $389,814.70
·  Starting and Ending Central Check Numbers for March 

·  Starting April 2012 Central Check # 7898           
·  The Court Revenue received from the Town of Liberty for February, which is  $1585.00  

·  List of CDBG loans and the payment status of each one
TABLED     UPDATE ON REVONAH HILL WATER TANK

BUSINESS:       

Mayor Winters reported there has been no change in the status of this project.
CONSIDER ELIMINATION OF DAM – GRIEBEL PARK SWIMMING POND/DAM
Attorney Chapman said he would be in contact with Plumley Engineering and see if there is more to their report than what they have sent to date.

CONSIDER EMERGENCY SERVICES BID FOR ONE YEAR 

Mayor Winters said the item would have to be tabled until the other Department Heads had submitted their information.
Clerk/Treasurer Zurawski said she would send another memorandum to the Department Heads regarding this matter. 
CONSIDER POSSIBLE AMENDMENT TO LOCAL LAW RE: WATER METER SERVICE

Trustee Stoddard discussed the fact that the Village Code should be more specific regarding the water meters/service so that we do not encounter the same problem again that we had with the school. 
 Mayor Winters said someone will have to work with Ken Hessinger to update the code. 

                CONSIDER NEW PILOT ON BELMONT MANAGEMENT    

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and unanimously carried approving the proposed PILOT from Belmont Management – Tax Map #117-2-3 (160 Lake Street), which would cover the next fifteen (15) years as follows:


                  2013 – 2017         -       $19,200 ($600 per Unit)

                   2018 – 2022         -       $20,800 ($650 per Unit)

                   2023 – 2027         -       $22,400 ($700 per Unit)

There are 32 Units in the complex.

This approval is contingent on the Assessors review and recommendation

that it is a fair PILOT Agreement.

NEW          CONSIDER ADOPTION OF 2012/2013 VILLAGE BUDGET   

BUSINESS:
RESOL.#    Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Alvarez and unanimously

17-2012:    carried approving Resolution #17-2012.
 


WHEREAS, the tentative budget for the year 6/1/12 to 5/31/13 has been duly presented to the Board by the Budget Officer and a duly advertised Public Hearing has been held thereon,

RESOLVED, pursuant to Section 5-508 (4) of the Village Law that said tentative budget, as changed, altered and revised, be and hereby is adopted as the budget of the Village of Liberty for the year 6/1/12 – 5/31/13.




GENERAL BUDGET 
-
$3,481,887.00


WATER BUDGET

-
$  920,528.00




SEWER BUDGET

-        $   913,361.00




SANITATION BUDGET
-
$   780,187.00




TAX RATE

-
$21.44  PER THOUSAND




WATER RATE
-
$5.97  –  INSIDE

                                       


$8.00  –  OUTSIDE




SEWER RATE
-
$6.07  –  INSIDE/OUTSIDE




SANITATION RATE
BASED ON CLASS







$240.00 – RESIDENTIAL







$480.00 -  TWO FAMILY







$720.00 – THREE FAMILY







$500.00 – SMALL COMMERCIAL 







                (NO DUMPSTER)







$1200.00 - DUMPSTER


THE MOTION WAS PUT TO VOTE, WHICH RESULTED AS FOLLOWS:




MAYOR WINTERS

-     
YES





TRUSTEE LINDSLEY
-     
YES
             

TRUSTEE MCGUIRE      -     
ABSENT    ADOPTED



TRUSTEE ALVAREZ       -     
YES





TRUSTEE STODDARD   -     
YES
Mayor Winters thanked all the Department Heads for coming in with budgets that were actually less than last year.  He said the only reason there is a small increase is due to the fact that other costs are rising such as utilities, etc.
Trustee Stoddard said the Departmenrt Heads worked very hard on their budgets this year.

Trustee Lindsley thanked the Department Heads for their hard work on the budgets. 

CONSIDER ACTION ON CDBG LOAN – HENRICH STRAUCH
This matter will be discussed in Executive Session to receive Attorney – Client advice.
CONSIDER MEMORANDUM FROM ATTORNEY RE: DAYTOP VILLAGE
Attorney Chapman said the Daytop matter was in bankruptcy court today and they are offering a deposit equal to two weeks of water usage.

He said Daytop is a national company and he does not doubt that they will pay their water bill but we may not be able to cut them off for non-payment until the bankruptcy matter is cleared up.
CONSIDER NEW PHOTOCOPIER LEASE FROM CLERK’S OFFICE
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and unanimously carried approving the forty-eight (48) month lease for a Lanier MP5002 SP with Scan/Print Photocopier. This copier is for the Clerk/Treasurers Office. The lease will cost $214.62 per month and will include all labor, parts, drum, developer and toner. 
CONSIDER SPRING CLEAN-UP
RESOL. #
Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and

18-2012: 
unanimously carried approving Resolution #18-2012.
VILLAGE OF LIBERTY

2012 SPRING CLEAN UP

Monday, May 14th    

Tuesday, May 15th     

Wednesday, May 16th     

Thursday, May 17th            

Friday, May 18th     

Saturday, May 19th
Sunday, May 20th   

VILLAGE RESIDENTS ONLY – NO COMMERCIAL

All items for clean-up must be taken by Village Residents to the Village of Liberty Street Department garage on Elm Street (by M&M Pontiac Buick Cadillac).  No items will be accepted without a permit, which must be obtained at the Village Clerk’s Office.  The permit can be obtained Monday-Friday, 8:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

METAL WILL BE ACCEPTED.  NO large stumps or rocks.  NO household

garbage. NO batteries.  NO tires.  NO hazardous waste. NO yard debris. No Fuel Tanks, Oil Drums and Propane Tanks. NO Electronic Equipment except VCR’s


Village crews will not make pick-ups at individual residences and the Sanitation Department will not take items left out for clean-up.

Monday, May 14th - Friday May 18th  6:30 A.M-2: 30 P.M.

Saturday, May 19th  6:30 A.M.–12:00 P.M.

Sunday, May 20th  8:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.

This program is made possible by the Sullivan County Legislature.

This approval is contingent on the County approving the Clean-Up on the 26th of April and giving us the tonnage they will allow the Village.

PUBLIC     Mayor Winters opened the meeting to comments from the Public.
COMMENT:


               Steven D’Agata (Police Department) said he is working on the Memorandum of Understanding regarding the twelve (12) hour shifts for the upcoming fiscal year and once it is finished he can e-mail the Mayor and Trustees so that they can review it before the next meeting.

Peter Parks (D.P.W. Working Supervisor) said he has an employee interested in purchasing the surplused DARE van, which is set to go for scrap.  He asked if the employee could give the same amount as we would get if it was sold for scrap.  


Attorney Chapman said in order to do that it would have to be re-bid.  The bid could include a minimum amount plus the cost of advertising.


Peter said he would see if the employee is serious about it before he has the Clerk rebid it.


David Bodenstein (Mike Pries Insurance Agent) discussed the Village’s Insurance.  He explained that the Village is shopping the market too often which is causing problems with the bidding. He also said he had requested three markets and the Village gave one of the markets to another agent.  He said he felt as the Village’s agent he should get to pick the ones he would like to quote.  He said with the considerable losses the Village has had he may be left without a market to quote.


Scott Kinne (Commanding Officer – Police Department) said he has approval from Attorney Chapman for the Pawn Brokers License.  He said the Village should review and set a new fee for the licenses as the original fee is from the 1970’s.

TRUSTEE  Mayor Winters opened the meeting to comments from the Board.
REPORTS:


Trustee Alvarez discussed the procedures in place when an employee calls out sick.
Trustee Stoddard discussed the following issues:
· Said there is a water value with a missing cover on Delaware Avenue and a raised up water value on Buckley Street.   

· Discussed the Medicaid Medallions.

· Asked the Police Department about the pending sale of the Dodge Durango.
Commanding Officer Scott Kinne said he should have it finalized this
week and he does have a second municipality interested in purchasing it.
· Asked Henrich to provide a list to the Village Board of the accomplishment of the Liberty CDC in the last year.  
Trustee Lindsley said she was proud of the work the Department heads did on the 2012 – 2013 Village Budget.

Mayor Winters thanked the D.P.W. for the pressure wash they did on all the sidewalks to get the Village ready for the summer months. 

Mayor Winters also mentioned the streamline recycling and getting the program up and running as soon as possible.


Mayor Winters also said the Village may have to consider some part time summer help to get projects completed.
BILLS FORMotion by Trustee  Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and
PAYMENT:unanimously carried approving Voucher #12-940 to Voucher #13-034 in the 

                amount of $189,724.99.


Trustee Stoddard asked Treasurer Zurawski to check Voucher #13-027 to make sure we are not double paying the March bill.  



Post Audit Vouchers 

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and unanimously 


Carried approving Post Audit Voucher #12-931 to Voucher #12-939 in the amount of $352,647.26.

EXECUTIVE Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and

SESSION:  unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 8:00p.m. to receive 



Attorney/Client advice and to discuss a personnel matter in the D.P.W. 



TAXI MEDALLIONS – MEDICAID

Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and unanimously carried to approve the sticker for the Medicaid taxi medallions.  The Board asked Clerk/Treasurer Zurawski to determine an appropriate sticker for the medallions.  


 ADJOURN:Motion by Trustee Stoddard, seconded by Trustee Lindsley and unanimously
                      carried to adjourn the meeting.

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 8:30 P.M.




RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,




JUDY ZURAWSKI, CLERK/TREASURER

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


